
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I, Amy T. Harvey, Deputy Town Clerk of the Town of Chapel Hill, North 

Carolina, hereby certify that the attached is a true and correct copy of (2020-

09-09/R-12) adopted by the Chapel Hill Town Council on September 9, 2020. 

 

      This the 10th day of September, 2020. 

      

Amy T. Harvey  

Deputy Town Clerk 

 

  



A RESOLUTION CALLING A PUBLIC HEARING TO CONSIDER A REQUEST TO CLOSE A 

PORTION OF AN UNMAINTAINED AND UNIMPROVED PUBLIC RIGHT-OF-WAY OF 

MONROE STREET (2020-09-09/R-12) 

  

WHEREAS, the Town of Chapel Hill has received a request, from Wendi Ramsden, Coulter 

Jewell Thames, PA (representing CH Hotel Associates Limited Partnership, Owner) to close a 

portion of the unmaintained and unimproved Monroe Street public right-of-way; and 

  

WHEREAS, there is one parcel that will become isolated with this right-of-way closure and 

the developer will provide a reasonable means of access to this isolated property with an 

access easement; and 

 

WHEREAS, dedication of the access easement will be required before the completion of the 

right-of-way closure process.  

  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill that the Council 

hereby declares its intent to consider closing a portion of the unmaintained and unimproved 

Monroe Street public right-of-way, contingent upon dedication of an access easement. 

  

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Council calls a Public Hearing at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, 

October 7, 2020 in a virtual meeting to receive public comment on the proposed closure of said 

right-of-way and hereby authorizes the Town Manager to arrange publication, posting, and 

mailing of notices of the Public Hearing as required by law.  The Public Hearing will be closed 

and on October 28th, 2020 the Council may take final action. 

  

This the 9th day of September, 2020. 


